[image: image1.png][
=
=
=
=
-]
Py
i
3]
[
=
L]
7]
=
(=
(2]




March 13, 2014
To: All Big SIR’s and State Executive Board

Fr: Angelo Coero, SIR Insurance Chairman

Subject: Insurance

As of late I have been receiving many questions regarding insurance matters. I am therefore writing this memo to clarify some of these issues.

CERTIFICATES OF INSURANCE: This is a very common request and is easily and quickly handled. If one goes to the SIR web site and looks under forms you will find the appropriate form, number 8, to use and how to send it to our broker. The broker will in turn mail it to the requesting entity. Note I said mail. The mailing address must be correct. Automatic updates will be automatically sent. This year only, policy will first show policy period from March 1 to May 1. This is because we changed the renewal date of all our insurance to coincide with our state board budget approval meeting. From May 1, 2014 policy period will be renewed on May 1, 2015 and May 1 each year thereafter. 
DIRECTORS & OFFICERS LIABILIITY: In the past we have been instructed to read a letter into the minutes indicating that we cannot afford such coverage and refer to the State Insurance department. This is no longer necessary and for that matter the letter as written is incorrect. With a detailed inquiry to the insurance company I have found that we in fact ARE covered for directors and officers liability. The coverage extends to all board members in the state executive board and all branch boards. 
There is a section in the Leaders Guide, pages 22 and 23, that requests the letter, mentioned above, be read annually. This should be deleted from the guide.
If there is any confusion on these matters please feel free to call or email me or any of my committee members as listed in the SIR Manual.  

Thank you for your cooperation.

PS: A note from the broker:
I would add that the member requesting the certificate would not be receiving a copy of issued certificate as copies are email to insurance committee members. Many of them are usually requesting a certificate that has already previously issued. These certificate are not specific to a date but good for the entire year. Other members can also use the issued facility.

I would like to share with you regarding D&O IF each branch was to purchase it and elect not to be included in the master D&O. It would cost each branch the Min Premium for each branch to have their own D&O. The min premium is about $2,500. If one elects a separate policy, ALL would need to purchase a separate policy.
